KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE

MANHATTAN

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS

October 2, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I have your letter of September 30 containing the information that there will probably be a basketball round-up in Kansas City during the Christmas vacation. I am handing your letter to Fritz Knorr. I am sure that he will be pleased to learn that there is good reason to believe the tournament will be held as per your letter.

Kind personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

M. F. Ahearn Director

MFA:sm